
Participation of the PPV&FR Authority in the “Swachhata 
Pakhwara-Swachhata hi Seva (SHS) 2023”, A massive cleanliness 

drive on 01.10.2023 at 10:00 AM 
 

 

With reference to the letter No. 2/8/2019-SBM IV dated 

22nd September, 2023 of the Ministry of Housing and 

Urban Affairs, Government of India, PPV&FR Authority 

has taken steps as advised, to be part of the Nationwide 

cleanliness drive. All the staff of the Authority took 

“Swachhata Pledge” on 29th September, 2023. They were 

advised to maintain cleanliness in of�ice, its premises and 

at their respective homes as well as residential 

surroundings. The staff was also asked to categories the 

�iles in the of�ice and discard the old ones following due 

procedure in order to reduce the burden on the limited 

of�ice space. 

The staff of the Authority took part in cleaning the nearby 

public roads and areas adjoining the village Dasghara and 

the bus stop on 1st October, 2023.  Waste papers, leaves, 

polythene, used bottles, old furniture parts, photo frames, 

�lowers and other materials used in worship etc. were 

collected and disposed in the MCD waste collection van. 

Interaction with media person highlighting the 

importance of cleanliness also took place at the waste 

collection site. All the staff members of the Authority 

enthusiastically 

participated in this 

event for more than 

an hour. A site was created in the citizen portal and 

relevant information was entered along with a few 

photographs of the event.  
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